RACE WORKSHOP

NOVEMBER 4, 2006

Westin Hotel, Halifax NS

Regional Race Director Ralph Brooks welcomed all to the 2006 Race Workshop. He asked all proxies to be presented at this time, 9 people held 11 proxies. Everyone was reminded that only license holders can vote. Ralph asked if there were any items to be added to the agenda and Bill Anwyll asked that it be considered that the car entrant also be allowed to vote, for example Ingo Strackerjan and Gerry Elliott. Ralph said he would ask at the AGM on Sunday that, upon application to and approval by the Race Director, the owner/entrant also be allowed a vote at the race workshop. 

Ralph then advised that some money maybe available to do something to promote racing in the region, either a tow fund, advertising or reduce costs for first time racers. More on this later in the meeting.

RESULTS   Thanks again to Gary Marks for keeping track of the points through out the season and for providing the year end results which were available at this meeting.

MOTORSPORT COMMITTEE    Bill Anwyll reported that the committee had a total annual profit for 2006 of $5762.50. Improved gate and attendance at the lapping sessions helped the bottom line. The fixed cost for a race day is a total of  $6725.00 ( insce $2800, track rental $2000, rescue vehicle and jaws of life $940 are some of the bigger expenses). After 5 races and 2 race schools plus the lapping sessions Bill has a credit available of $576.29 for each organizing club.

We will continue to promote the lapping sessions and the driving schools to improve our income. Many thanks to Bill for all his hard work.
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CLASS  PROPOSAL     Bruce McNutt had put together some changes that he recommended be made to simplify the class structure,  to have just the endurance series and a sprint series so there would be just 2 championships and to reduce the number of classes to 5 or 6. Much discussion followed. It was decided that a committee of all interested people meet to discuss these changes. A list was passed around for the email addresses of all who were interested, Bruce will chair the meeting. We thanked Bruce for his efforts.

HELMETS   No more Snell 1995 AFTER Jan 1/08.  ( SCCA will no longer allow ‘95 after Jan 1/07.) Always buy the most recent manufactured helmet anyway.  Also, our rules now for seat belts allows a 5 year life span (SCCA only allows 2 years).

TIMING AND SCORING   Once again this year Bluenose Autosport Club provided the people power and equipment for T&S. There were some delays last season but we were advised they will be upgrading the software and the printers for next year.

# OF RACES   Will remain at 5 for the 2006 season.  Because we are concerned with stressing the marshals out with too many events, it was asked if we could combine  race day with the motorcycles. This is not possible as they have a very full day and there are other issues such as insurance.

AMP REPORT   Mike McCrae is now a member of the AMP executive, our race liason with AMP is now Derek Lugar. Mike reported that AMP is in good financial shape, the change in the last few years of renting the track out to the organizing clubs has helped improve the track income. They are getting a survey done showing where all the drainage pipe and drainage courses are. Wilson Motorsports has good information on what curbs should look like as well as VERGE, golf course quality grass 3 meters on either side of 
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the track on the same level as the track. It was noted that mowing the grass takes up a huge amount of time. Mike also described a sweeping machine that the track had on demo last year, everyone was very impressed with the clean-up capabilities of this machine and the track may try to purchase this $7500.00 unit. It really removed the rubber debris and gravel , nuts and bolts and hay. We all know the track is narrow and the cost to pave it wider is beyond our reach, maybe cleaning the track surface regularly will make more of it usuable.

P.A. SYSTEM    Art Forward does a GREAT job at announcing the races but our sound system is bad, Ingo offered his used PA system and Andy Hill will take a look at it.

ROUGH DRIVING   All agreed that this has improved.  It will continue to be addressed at drivers meetings.

TROPHIES & PRESENTATIONS   We had promised last year to make sure this took place at the end of each event. Some of the mid-season races did not get their plaques in time. Ralph will keep a close eye on this next year.

TRACK OFFICIALS/WORKERS/MARSHALS    These numbers are all down. More marshals and stewards  are needed for next year. Anyone interested in being a steward see Ralph or Wayne Schnare.

LICENSE FEE & CAR NUMBERS   There are no changes.

GT SPLIT START    Some discussion on this followed by a vote. It was moved that we continue to do the split start.  

ATLANTIC CHALLENGE    It was asked that we implement a 5 min mandatory pit stop during the 1 hour race. This would allow time for safe driver changes, no change in car number would be required.
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T&S advised they would be able to tell when a driver has not made the full 5 min stop. After some discussion it was moved and voted in.

New rules will be available before the first event.

IT CLASS   New window net regulation for Jan 2008 are that the net be fixed at the bottom and removable at the top so that the net will fall down when disconnected.

FORMULA CARS    no issues, just need more cars.

SOUND CONTROL   Ralph could not track down the Region’s decibel meter for this past season. He may borrow ASCC’s or purchase one for ’07.

PROMOTIONS    Jenn  Harrie and David Earle have put together 30 sec and 30 min videos for ads or car shows. They have been attending shows this past year, places such as Point Pleasant Park on Friday nights are very popular for cruisers. Jenn will try to get some advance notice about events like these on the website so more racers can bring their cars out to drum up more spectators and maybe future marshals. Ralph asked that they coordinate with Ron MacKenzie, who has done a lot these past 2 years to get radio stations promotions and more local interest. We still need DOT road signage on  the #102 and more signage on the way in.

RACE INCENTIVE    Ralph said we have approx  $3000.00 available from ARMS that we can use to encourage more people to take up racing. Many ideas were presented, from region buying a race car (too many issues for that i.e. maintenance, getting the vehicle there, etc) to a prize fund for rookies.  It was finally proposed that the Region waive the cost of the competition license and car number fee for FIRST time racers. They will also only be charged $100.00 entry fee for each event for their first season and will get a $250.00 subsidy for the rental of a race car for their first race. All were in favour and felt that this would help encourage first timers to take that first step, 

5…

after that they should get the bug and become full time entrants to our sport. They would also bring new people with them which could help the numbers of volunteers and marshals and increase the gate. Many agreed this was a positive step taken by the region.

All were reminded that the awards presentation would take place at the banquet this evening.

Meeting adjourned 4:20 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Miller

ASCC Race Director

